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The candidate examined the role of chromatin modifications on splicing regulation. The 
role of histone acetylation was studied in detail by depletion or inhibition of both 
deacetylases (HDACs) and acetyltransferases (p300, CBP) as well as a bromodomain 
containing chromatin reader (Brd2). Splicing regulation of both reporter constructs and 
endogenous genes was examined. The candidate further determined a role for histone 
methylation in splicing regulation by studying the consequences of depletion of 
demethylase JMJD2 and methyltransferase SUV39H1.  

Both the introduction and results/discussion sections are concise and well-written. Of 
note, the English grammar is not perfect and the construction of some sentences can 
confuse the reader. 

It is clear that during the thesis work the candidate became proficient in a plethora of 
modern molecular biological techniques, including ChIP, transcription assays, western 
blotting as well as in bioinformatic analysis of the obtained data. Furthermore, the 
performed work was published in several well-regarded peer-reviewed journals.  

In light of this I can recommend the thesis for successful defense without any 
reservation. 

 

Comments/questions: 

The Pol II elongation rate assay in Fig.  18A is based on a differential rate of 
cotranscriptional splicing. Since the EDB exon is differentially spliced after HDAC 
inhibition, could this confound the readout of Pol II velocity? Furthermore, wouldn’t it 
be expected to find a decrease in Pol II occupancy at this region, compared to other gene 
regions in Fig. 18B, if it is moving faster?  

The legend of Fig 33B describes another experiment. 

Some of these histone modifications show a strong colocalization with splice sites at the 
DNA level as determined by ChIP. Although the genetic information is the same in 
different cell lines, positioning of these histone marks (and alternative splicing) can 
vary. Could you comment on how histone marks get established in the first place? What 
does the histone modification landscape look like on a non-transcribed gene? 

HDACs and acetylases such as p300 are known to modify several other substrates in the 
cell apart from histones as mentioned in the text. For example, the polymerase CTD itself 
as well as transcription factors such as p53 are acetylated and could influence splicing 
regulation. Could you suggest an experimental approach that could possibly rule out 
interference from acetylation changes on other proteins than histones?  
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